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Dear Parents / Carers,  
 
The last half term has flown by and it hardly seems possible that we are about to start 
the last half term of the school year! The last half term has been very busy but very  
productive and I'm delighted with the work that the children have produced. I would like 
to say a special well done to Year 2 who have worked so well completing their SATs tests. 
We are all so proud of them. 
 
I hope we have created some lasting memories for the children as we have celebrated the 
Queen's Platinum Jubilee culminating in a wonderful whole school picnic and fun afternoon 
today. I am sure the children will cherish their special coin that we have purchased for 
every child in school as well as the books that we have been sent from the Department 
for Education and that these will serve as a reminder for many years to come that they 
were part of such a special historical event.  
 
Looking forward we have many events over the next half term that we will be welcoming 
parents to such as sports day and the Year 2 leavers' assembly and concert. Dates are  
included in this newsletter with further information to follow.  
 
This year we are extending our induction offer so that children can spend three days with 
their new class teacher. This is due to Michael Drayton offering to have our Year 2  
children for 3 days as a result of their Year 6 going to secondary school for these days. 
I'm sure this will make for an even smoother transition come September. More details 
will follow about this after half term.  
 
Please take time to complete the annual parental questionnaire - your views are really  
important to us. 
 
I wish everyone a relaxing and enjoyable half term holiday. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Be kind, be fair, be safe whilst learning together to be the best we can.   













 
 

Wow I cannot believe it is the end of half term already—it has gone so quickly! This half 
term has been extremely busy for Year 2 because over the past few weeks we have been 
doing lots of quizzes. We want to say a big well done to all of the children as every single 

one of them tried their absolute hardest on every single quiz! As a result of all of their 
hard work we have also had lots of fun playing on the climbing equipment, doing activities 

with the parachute.  On Friday we all had a class treat of watching a movie! 
As well as doing lots of quizzes,  we have also been learning about oceans and islands. We 
discovered what an ocean is and what an island is. After that we then moved on to  

learning about the different names of the oceans and facts about them. In Art we then 
developed our understanding of how we can make one colour lighter and darker by  

gradually adding white/black to it. First we created our own colour chart and then we 
mixed blue in lots of different ways to represent the different layers of the ocean. We 
discovered that the first layer of the ocean is called the Sunlight Zone and this is the 

zone that we can swim in! Once we have finished learning about the different ocean zones, 
we then moved onto looking at islands by comparing the British Isles to Hawaii.  

We researched both England and Hawaii and discovered their traditional dances, flowers, 
capital city etc.  
 

During the last week we have been extremely busy getting ready for our Jubilee Tea  
Party on Friday. To start the week we came in in our fabulous prince and princess  

costumes and learnt about key events about the Queens reign. After that we did lots of 
lovely craft activities which included making our own crowns, flags and biscuits to eat at 
the tea party.  We have also really enjoyed learning songs from different decades too. 

Miss Cooper’s class have been learning ‘Dynamo’ which was released in 2020. Mrs Bates and 
Mrs Taroni’s class have been learning ‘Don’t Stop Me Now’ from 1970 and Miss McGrath’s 

class have been learning I'm a Believer from the 1960s!  
We are very excited to perform these to everyone during our lovely Jubilee party  
happening on Friday afternoon! 





 



Friday 27th May  - We break up for half term.  
Monday 6th June  - Staff training day - School closed to children.  
Tuesday 7th June  - Children return to school.  

Sponsored Event  
Please pay any outstanding sponsor money on ParentPay as soon as possible.  
On this occasion if you have collected money from family and friends we will accept cash 
to be brought into the school office as soon as possible. Thank you.  

Sports Day - Tuesday 5th July (weather permitting).   
 
The times of year group events are as follows:- 
Year R 9.15 am – 10.30 am 
Year 1  10.30 am – 11.45 am 
Year 2 1.15 pm – 2.30 pm 
 
We are asking parents to bring along their own deckchairs. 
 
Please make sure your child has a P.E. kit in school at all times as we will be practising the 
races beforehand.  All children must have pumps (or trainers for outside) in order for 
them to take part. (If its raining on sports day, we will endeavour to re-arrange.)  
The PTA will be selling ice cream.  

Thank you to everyone who purchased books from 
our recent Scholastic Book Fair. We are able to  
purchase books to the value of £479.  

Open Evening for all Year Groups 
Will take place on Wednesday 6th July 3.30 and 5.30 pm.   
There will be an opportunity to talk to your child’s existing class teacher and an  
opportunity to meet their new teacher and see their new classroom. 

With hopefully warmer 
weather next half term 
please apply sun cream  
before school and send your 
child to school with a sun 
hat. Children will still need to 
wear sensible school shoes. 
Please make sure your child 
has a water bottle in school.  



 

Friends of Nathaniel Newton (PTA) News  
 
Big Jubilee Lunch Art Festival  
Congratulations to everyone who created amazing Jubilee artworks for the Hartshill Community Events 
Big Jubilee Lunch Festival. Every artwork was so good, that we passed them all along to the                 
organiser. Congratulations, and we hope that you all enjoy your book tokens from us here at Nathaniel 
Newton, to say well done for your efforts.  

  

Friends of Nathaniel Newton Summer Fayre 

Preparations for our Summer Fayre on Sunday 3rd July are in full swing and our committee members 
are beavering away to make it an event to remember. We will soon be sending out raffle tickets for you 
to buy if you wish. The raffle will be drawn on the day of the fair and we have some fabulous prizes up 
for grabs.   

We plan on having an adopt a teddy stall at the fayre, for preloved bears and soft toys. If you have any 
clean, good condition teddy bears that you are happy to re-gift, we have a collection drop box outside 
the school office.   

If you are able to offer your help to run a stall on the day, we would be very grateful for volunteers.  
Just ring the school office and let us know and we will contact you nearer the time with more details.   

  

School Lottery  

You will have received information that we have joined a school lottery! This is a fantastic way to raise 
funds for the school and has the added bonus of the chance of a prize for you too! If you feel able to 
join and support us, follow the link on our school website under ‘Our school’ and the ‘Friends of        
Nathaniel Newton’ page, or from one of our posts on our Facebook page.  



Nathaniel Newton Infant School 

Victoria Road 

Hartshill    

Nuneaton    

CV10 0LS 

Telephone: 02476 392236 

E-mail: admin2029@welearn365.com 

Website: www.nathanielnewton.co.uk 

School Lunch Menu  
 
School lunch full menu is available on our website.  
 
      
      
 
Week 1 W/c Monday 20/6, 11/7.    
          
                         
                Red               Green          Brown      Blue 

 
 
• Jacket Potato everyday choice of cheese and beans    
      or tuna.  
 
Week 2 W/c Monday 6/6, 27/6, 18/7.  

 
Red               Green          Brown      Blue 

 
 
 
 
Week 3 W/c Monday 16/6, 13/6, 4/7. 
 
Red               Green          Brown      Blue 

 
 
 
 
       

Mon 
  

Quorn  
Dippers 

Veg Korma Jacket Potato 
* 

Cheese  
soft bap 

Tue 
  

Pork  
Sausages 

Plant Power 
Balls 

Jacket Potato 
* 

Chicken  
soft bap 

Wed 
  

Roast  
Chicken 

Quorn Roast 
 

Jacket Potato 
* 

Tuna Mayo 
soft bap 

Thurs Pasta  
Bolognaise 

Veggie Hot 
Dog 

Jacket Potato 
* 

Ham 
Sandwich 

Fri Salmon 
Fishcake 

Cheese and 
Tomato 
Pizza 

Jacket Potato 
* 

Cheese  
soft Bap 

Mon 
  

Quorn  
Sausage  
Pattie 

Mac ‘n’ 
Cheese 

Jacket Potato 
* 

Egg Mayo 
soft bap 

Tue 
  

Chicken Pie Quorn  
Dippers 
Curry Sauce 

Jacket Potato 
* 

Ham  
soft bap 

Wed 
  

Roast beef in 
gravy 

Quorn  
Roast  

Jacket Potato 
* 

Roast 
Chidken  
soft bap 

Thur 
  

Pork  
Meatballs 

Vegetable 
Burrito Bake 

Jacket Potato 
* 

Tuna mayo 
soft bap  

 Fri Breaded fish 
fillet 

Breaded 
Vegetable 
Finders 

Jacket Potato 
* 

Cheese  
soft bap 

Mon 
  

Cheese and 
Tomato pizza 

Sweet and 
Sour Quron 

Jacket Potato 
* 

Cheese  
soft bap 

Tue 
  

Brunch  
Sausage 
Omelette 

Cheesy  
Tomato 
Pasta 

Jacket Potato 
* 

Chicken soft 
Bap 

Wed 
  

 Roast Pork Quorn Roast Jacket Potato 
* 

Tuna mayo 
soft bap 

Thur 
  

Beef Grill in a 
Bun 

Plant  
Power 
Burger 

Jacket Potato 
* 

Ham  
soft bap 

 Fri Breaded fish 
fillet  

Roasted  
Vegetable 
Tart 

Jacket Potato 
* 

Cheese  
soft bap.  

Children with symptoms of sickness 
and/or diarrhoea, need to be clear 
of symptoms for 48 hours  
before they return to school. 

Class Group Photographs.  
Closing date for orders 
for free delivery back to 
school is Monday 30th 
May 2022. Please order through the 
link that was sent to you via email.  
You can still order after that date 
but will have to pay postage.  



Term dates—school year 2021 - 2022 
 
 
Friday 27th May    - We break up for half term.  
Monday 6th June    - Staff training day - School closed to children.  
Tuesday 7th June    - Children return to school.  
 
Monday 20th June    - New Entrants Parents Meeting 6.00pm.  
Sunday 3rd July    - Summer Fayre 10.00am - 2.00pm.  
Tuesday 5th July     - Sports Day. 
Wednesday 6th July     - Open Evening 3.30pm - 5.30pm.  
Wed 6th,Thur 7th, Fri 8th July  - Induction Days * 
 
Wednesday 13th July    - Year 2 Leavers Concert 1.30pm. * 
Thursday 14th July     - Year 2 Leavers Concert 9.15am. * 
Wednesday 20th July     - Year 2 Leavers Assembly 9.15am. * 
 
Thursday 21st July     - We break up for Summer holidays.  
 
 
 

The designated Safeguarding leaders in this school are Mrs Forshew, Mrs Taroni and Miss 
Telford. If you have any safeguarding concerns please contact them via the school office.  

Term dates for the next school year 2022 - 2023  
 
Monday 5th September - Designated staff training day - school closed to children.  
Tuesday 6th September - Children return to school.  
 
Friday 21st October  - We break up for half term.  
Monday 31st October  - Staff training day - school closed to children.  
Tuesday 1st November  - Children return to school.  
 
Friday 16th December  - We break up for Christmas holiday.  
Tuesday 3rd January   - Designated staff training day - school closed to children.  
Wednesday 4th January - Children return to school.  
 
Friday 17th February  - We break up for half term.  
Monday 27th February  - Children return to school.  
 
Friday 31st March  - We break up for Easter holiday.  
Monday 17th April  - Children return to school.  
 
Monday 1st May  - May Day Bank holiday - school closed.  
Friday 26th May  - We break up for half term.  
Monday 5th June   - Staff training day - school closed to children.  
Tuesday 6th June  - Children return to school.  
 
Tuesday 25th July  - We break up for Summer holiday.  
 
  

 

* More information  
to follow after half 
term on these events.  


